Bath Town Planning Board
Regular Meeting
Date and Time:	July 2, 2024				7:00 PM
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building
Present:		Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Planning Board Members,
			James Emo, James Corbett, Kevin Denison, Michael Palermo
Absent:		Planning Board Members, George McKinley and Matthew Dickson

Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins, opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance at 7:00 PM.

Motion made by Board Member Emo, seconded by Board Member Corbett, to accept the minutes as written from June 4, 2024.
Adopted:			James Hopkins	Aye
				James Emo		Aye
				James Corbett		Aye
				Kevin Denison	Aye
				Michael Palermo	Aye

Tyler Reed approached the Board about wanting to put a small house or trailer on a parcel of land he had gotten on East Washington St Ext. The parcel is 25x150ft, which does not leave enough room for the 10ft setback from the property line that needs to be on either side of the building. The Planning Board advised Reed on all of the available options to him, including variants, buying more land, selling, putting a camper on instead of a trailer. The Board recommended that Reed go to the Town Code Officer first to see what he would accept as a setback, and to talk to the Utilities to find out if there is a sewer in that area.

Bull Rock Renewable, the construction company in charge of the solar farm on Scudder Rd, has asked the board to approve amended site plans in order for them to go above ground and build poles instead of going underground with the electrical lines.

Motion made by Board Member Corbett, seconded by Board Member Palermo, to amend the site plans per overhead versus underground for the Scudder Rd Solar Farm, as per the drawing dated 05/21/2024. Pending approval, this amendment will have to be attached and reviewed by their bonding company and their decertification bond.
Adopted:			James Hopkins	Aye
				James Emo		Aye
				James Corbett		Aye
				Kevin Denison	Aye
				Michael Palermo	Aye


The Board discussed a complaint they had about Saltsman’s Auto Repair on an entrance/exit point, and the Board decided they cannot do anything about it.

Motion made by Board Member Emo, seconded by Board Member Denison, to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 7:33 PM.
Passed Unanimously.


									Respectfully Submitted
									Tori McGlynn
									Deputy Town Clerk
